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Press failed to understand Howell’s departure
IT IS WITH profound regret that I 

am forced to respond to the Dec. 19 ar­
ticle by Mary T- Fortney entitled, “E. 
Palo Alto Split: Manager forced to re­
sign,” and your editorial of Dec. 22 enti­
tled “The post-Howell era.”

Of necessity, my response is con­
strained. There is, however, the duty 
owed particularly to community resi­
dents, and in retrospect, to residents in 
nearby cities, to balance the inadequate 
investigation and irresponsibile report­
ing of the reasons leading to the City 
Council’s action. In our humane at­
tempt to move the city’s agenda and si­
multaneously allow an employee to de­
part with integrity and honor, to which 
he was certainly entitled, your cover­
age has placed the council majority in a 
bad light.

Historically, in communities such as 
East Palo Alto, the failure of the estab­
lished press to adequately and intelli­
gently respond to the social, political 
and economic life of those communities 
has been harmful.

You stated that the “narrow” City 
Council majority owes residents an ex­
planation for its decision to force 
Howell out. Please permit rne to com­
ment on a few things: We agree, Mr. 
Howell is a talented human. However, 
his biggest problem was not "his per­
sonality clash with Mouton and her 
council allies,” as you alleged. You con­
veniently forgot that it was this council 
majority which helped to bring him 
aboard in the first place.

There is a continuing frustration to 
provide programs and improve recre­

ation in the community. The city is still 
impacted by needs and concerns in the 
arts and cultural enrichment. Our com­
munity development and economic de­
velopment agendas have stagnated. An 
imminent Increase in staff will resolve 
these problems. The Rent Stabilization 
Program has begun to provide the cali­
ber of services that tenants and land­
lords both merit.

Relative to our police department, 
we are justifiably proud of our very 
professional and efficient department. 
Did you realize that unlike in most Pen­
insula municipalities, our police chief 
reports directly to the City Council, not 
to the city manager?

Barbara A. Mouton
Mayor 
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